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Camp Frances Board of Directors Meeting

Tuesday January 12, 2021 at Camp Frances
Attended by: 

 

Cathy Bogner

Martha Lawrence


Sue Latchaw

Colleen Armitage

Barb VanderMolen

D’Lynn Smith

1. Call to order: Cathy called the meeting to order at 6:00 pm. 
2. The minutes of the October 13 and November 14 meetings were approved.
3. Sue received a financial report from the city clerk for July thru December. We did have expenses of $20 for 501c3 fee and $20 for annual fee. More clarification is needed on the report and she will present that information at our next meeting. 
4. Camp remains closed due to pandemic restrictions. The city will be checking in March with the State about reopening.
5. The revised rental fee structure has been posted on our website and needs to be added to Facebook page. Cathy will do this. 
Action: Cathy to add new rental fee information to Facebook page.

6. The Camp Frances sign on the outside of the building needs to be replaced and Barb is working on obtaining letters to use. This will be done in the spring. It was suggested that we also have the sign lighted. The flag light will not be adequate to also light the sign.
     Action: Barb to obtain new letters in the spring for the outside sign. Need decision on lighting.

7. Donations are being collected for a memorial bench for Mary Hall. The bench will be obtained in the spring, and is from a company in Mulliken, Polly Products, that makes benches, etc from recycled products.

Action: Obtain memorial bench in the spring.

8. Board member recruitment: we are down 3 board members and some names were mentioned by D’Lynn as possible members. She will check with some of these people. The secretary position is open and D’Lynn offered to take that position. Barb motioned, Sue seconded, and vote was unanimous for D’Lynn to take the secretary position.

Action: D’Lynn to check with potential board members.

9. Cathy reported that there is a new city clerk, Pearl Tidwell, and Cathy has had a phone call with her to let her know what the interactions and needs are between Camp Frances and the City. Jessica’s position has not been replaced and that position is necessary for management of the rental process. The City requires that, due to the pandemic, we have a process for contact tracing for all who rent camp. Additionally, the fire chief has set occupancy at 8 people if tables and chairs are used, and 16 
people if just chairs are used. This is the same for both floors.
Action: Need process for contact tracing for all who rent camp.

10. It was noted that the porch will soon need to be replaced and that using current funds would deplete our financial resources. We still do not know if any grant money will be coming from the Community Recreation board.  Barb will check with the Women Giving Together group to see what the status of our application is for funds. Potential fund raisers were discussed and the idea of a S’mores event was felt to be a viable option for raising some money and increasing camp exposure to the community. There was also discussion of renting the fire pit, which would include use of the bathroom.
Action: Barb to check on Women Giving Together application status.

Action: Discuss/plan S’mores event at the March meeting.

11. Barb requested that the meeting start time be changed to 6:30pm and the board members unanimously agreed. Start time of 6:30 will begin at the March meeting.
12. Meeting was adjourned at 7:20 pm. The February meeting is canceled. The next meeting will be in March.
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